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Growing together as children of God 

 
At Holy Trinity C of E Primary School: 

✓we want our pupils to grow in confidence, independence, resilience and knowledge, so that all achieve their full 

potential and develop a life-long love of learning and of the world around us. 

✓we work together with families, community and church to model positive relationships, supporting each other 

and acknowledging that we are stronger when we work together. 

✓we are growing together as children of God, strengthening our faith, secure in the knowledge we are unique, 

loved and cherished.  

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

I’d like to say a huge thank you to the HOTS team for organising such amazing discos last week. I am so grateful for 

the support of our parent/carer community. About £5000 was raised for the school – thank you. 

 

       
 

Reception have been learning all about Ladybirds and working on their doubling. They had to roll the dice and 

double the number of chocolate chips for their ladybird biscuit! 

 

    
 

Year 3H had a blast learning about tints and shades of one colour during their Art lesson this week. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Beat the Street Success 

 

        
 

Thank you too, for your enthusiastic participation in the Beat the Streets initiative. I am delighted to say that we came 

top in the Central Wimbledon group for both average point score and total score. The team from Merton will be 

coming to school in due course to present us with our prizes. Well done to everyone who took part. 

 

Sporting Success 

Some of our KS2 children participated in a huge Merton tennis competition last week. They performed extremely 

well, and our Year 3 & 4 team came third, and our Year 5 & 6 team came second. Many congratulations to everyone 

who represented our school, and to Coach Bailey for his training and support. 

 

 

 
 

Music Festival 

This term sees the return of our Music Festival for Year 2 - Year 6. This is an opportunity for children to prepare a 

performance and sing to the class, or, if they learn an instrument, to play to the class. The heats will take place in 

music lessons during May with some children being selected to perform in the Finals on 21st June.  

Children in Year 2 and Year 3 may choose to sing one of the songs that we will learn in class or their own choice of 

song. Children in Year 4- Year 6 are free to choose their own song. Own choice songs MUST be age appropriate 

(i.e. no inappropriate lyrics or content). They may sing on their own or with a friend, but it is up to them to sort out 

who to sing with and to rehearse together.  

 

It is a great opportunity for those that learn an instrument to have the chance to perform to their friends. A good 

standard of performance is expected.  

 

Children do not have to sing or play - it is just as important to have a good audience for those that do perform. 

Any queries - please see Mrs Quinn (who is in school on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays) or email 

(hilary.quinn@holytrinity.merton.sch.uk) 

 

mailto:hilary.quinn@holytrinity.merton.sch.uk


 
 

 

HOTS Notices 

Spring Fling Disco 

A HUGE thank you to everyone who came to the school disco last week. The children had a fantastic time and we 

have already been inundated with requests for another one!  

 

We have raised an incredible £5000 for the school. A truly amazing amount of money which will make a huge 

difference to the school!  

 

A special thank you to all of our volunteers who made the night run seamlessly and to the Year 4 parents party-

planning team for all of their help putting on an amazing event!  

 

Quiz Night  

Tickets are now on sale for the HOTS QUIZ on Friday the 19th of May! Join us for an evening packed full 

of fun and friendly competition!  

 

Tickets are £20 each and include a fish and chip dinner (or vegetarian alternative) There will also be a bar selling 

drinks and snacks on the night.     

Please gather your team of 8-10 adults and purchase all of your tickets at once to ensure you are on one table 

together. Please also select the appropriate number of fish/vegetarian meal tickets for all of your party at once. 

Please note that, as we are expecting the event to be oversubscribed, tickets are only available to Holy Trinity 

families and staff. https://www.pta-events.co.uk/hots/ 

 

Summer Fair 

A reminder that the Summer Fair is on Saturday 24th June. More information will follow over the coming weeks. 

-The HOTS committee  

 

 
These items were left at the disco – please do pop in to the school office if they belong to you. Thank you. 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/hots/


Merton Libraries has a full week of free coronation events for the family to enjoy!  

• Crown Making (Tuesday 2nd May) Design our own crown and become a king or a queen for a day!  

• Biscuit Decorating (Wednesday 3rd May) - Come and decorate a yummy biscuit with some themed 

coronation decorations. Mitcham, Morden and Wimbledon library only. 

• Teddy bear Picnic Storytime (Thursday 4th May) Enjoy a fun and interactive themed story time.  

• Hat Making (Friday 5th May) Get ready for the King’s coronation and design your own festive hat.  

Book here: https://www.eventbrite.com/cc/kings-coronation-events-1981699 

 

   
 

 

   

https://www.eventbrite.com/cc/kings-coronation-events-1981699


 

 
 

 

Attached items: 

• The Lo-Down – Merton’s SEND newsletter 

 

Term Dates 2022-2023 

Summer Term 2023 

• Last day: Friday 21st July 2023 

• Half term: Monday 29th May to Friday 2nd June 2023 

(INSETs Monday 5th June and Friday 21st July, so children end Thursday 20th July 2023) 

 

Term Dates 2023-2024 

Autumn Term 2023 

• First day: Monday 4 September 2023 

(INSETs Monday 4th and Tuesday 5th September so children back Wednesday 6th  September) 

• Last day: Thursday 21st December 

• Half term: Monday 23 October to Friday 27 October 2023 

Spring Term 2024 

• First day: Monday 8th January 2024 

(INSET Monday 8th January so children back Tuesday 9th January) 

• Last day: Thursday 28th March 2024 

• Half term: Monday 12th February to Friday 16th February 2024 

Summer Term 2024 

• First day: Monday 15th April 2024 

• Last day: Wednesday 24th July 2024 

• Half term: Monday 27th May to Friday 31st May 2024 

(INSETs Monday 3rd June and Wednesday 24th July, so children return after half term on Tuesday 4th June 

2024 and term ends Tuesday 23rd July 2024) 

 

 



 

 
Date Time Event 

1st May  Bank Holiday – school closed 

2nd May  Planned strike day – Nursery, 1M, 2S, 4H, 4T classes open 

8th May  Extra Bank Holiday in lieu of the Coronation – school closed 

9th – 12th May  Year 6 SATS  

10th – 12th May  Year 4 to PGL 

22nd -26th May  Special 125th Anniversary Week 

23rd May 8.15-8.45 EYFS/KS1 Share my Learning – an opportunity for children to share their learning, and books, 

with their parents/carers 

24th May 8.15-8.45 KS2 Share my Learning – an opportunity for children to share their learning, and books, with 

their parents/carers 

26th May  Break up for half term 

5th June  INSET Day – School closed 

6th June  2nd half of term begins  

5th -16th June  Year 4 Timetables Check Window 

12th  – 16th June  Year 1 Phonics Screening Check Window 

12th – 16th June  Assessment Week (Years 1, 3, 4, 5) 

24th June  Summer Fair 

26th June 9.00-10.30 Year 2 Sports Morning – parents/carers welcome 

27th June 9.00-11.00 

1.45 – 3.15 

Year 3 Sports Morning – parents/carers welcome 

Reception Sports Afternoon – parents/carers welcome 

28th June 9.00-11.00 Year 4 Sports Morning – parents/carers welcome 

29th June 9.00-11.00 

Time TBC 

Time TBC 

Year 5 Sports Morning – parents/carers welcome 

Nursery Sports Morning (for AM Nursery & full-timers) – parents/carers welcome 

Nursery Sports Afternoon (for PM Nursery & full-timers) – parents/carers welcome 

30th June 9.00-11.00 

1.45-3.15 

Year 6 Sports Morning – parents/carers welcome 

Year 1 Sports Morning – parents/carers welcome 

3rd – 7th July  Book Week with special workshop 

12th July AM Year 6 Leavers’ Service @ Southwark Cathedral 

12th July Evening Year 6 Production 

13th July Evening Year 6 Production 

14th July  End of year reports out 

19th July 8.15-9.00 Extended Share My Learning  

20th July 9.15 

14.00 

Leaver’s Service @ Holy Trinity Church 

Term ends 

21st July  INSET Day – School closed 

 

I hope you have a lovely long weekend. 

 

Izzy Rickards 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
GROWING TOGETHER AS CHILDREN OF GOD 


